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Hon. Chair Srinivasan

Chair, NYC Landmarks Preservation Commission
One Centre Street, 9th Floor

New York, NY 10007

May 18, 2018

Dear Chair Srinivasan, Commissioners,

The American Institute of Architects New York Chapter (AIANY) is expressing its
support for the proposed expansion of the Frick Collection by Selldorf Architects.

ATANY advocates for more access to architecture, particularly those great
buildings that have been designated by the Landmarks Preservation Commission.
The proposed expansion to the Frick Collection would allow for the public to gain
access to the beautifully designed upstairs rooms in the original structure of the
Frick House, while only slightly changing the original exterior by Carrére and
Hastings.

We find it important to note how well the proposal actually maintains the Beaux-
Arts exterior. The addition draws inspiration from the style with the use of bronze,
a material frequently associated with Beaux-Arts architecture. Yet, the bronze also
distinguishes the addition from the original masonry exterior, clearly delineating
which aspects of the exterior are part of the original design.

Furthermore, the massing of the expansion does not overshadow the grandiosity
of the original design, nor does it appear out of place with the historic apartment
buildings and townhomes nearby. Open spaces, such as the famed Russell Page
garden, are also untouched.

The proposed expansion of the Frick Collection by Selldorf Architects manages to
give the public greater access to historic interiors, without compromising the
landmarked exterior. For this reason, AIANY strongly urges the Landmarks
Preservation Commission to grant approval for this proposed expansion.

Sincerely,

Gerard F. X. Geier II, FAIA, FIIDA, LEED AP

President

Benjamin Prosky, Assoc. ATA

Executive Director



